
Federation Meet The Clubs Tour 2026 

Visiting the Mid North towns of South Australia 

Programme of Tour 

Saturday 16 May to Sunday 24 May 2026. 
Saturday 16 May: 

Meet at Gawler Community Centre to start the tour. 

Drive up Horrocks Highway via Tarlee, Rhynie, Auburn, Leasingham, Watervale, 
Seven Hill to Clare. 

Overnight at Clare.   

Sunday 17 May: 

Proceed north via Farrell Flat, Hanson,(by pass Burra), Mt Bryan. Hallett, Whyte 
Yarcowie, & Terowie to Peterborough.  

Overnight at Peterborough. 

Monday 18 May 

At Peterborough  

After lunch head oƯ to Quorn via Orroroo, Morchard, Willowie, Wilmington 
arriving Quorn.  

 Overnight Quorn. 

Tuesday 19 May 

Drive to Hawker to visit GeoƯ Morgan Panoramic Gallery, driving back to Quorn 
via Cradock for lunch at 1pm at Cradock Hotel.  

Overnight Quorn. 

Wednesday 20 May 

Pichi Richi Train ride to Port Augusta for lunchtime event.  

Overnight Quorn 

Thursday 21 May 

Head oƯ in the morning to Port Pirie.  Travel via Wilmington, Melrose, 
Murraytown down Port Germain Gorge to Port Pirie.   

Overnight Port Pirie. 



Friday 22 May 

After breakfast, head oƯ down 3 Chain Road to Port Broughton, then via Kadina, 
Moonta and arriving at Maitland.   

Overnight Maitland 

Saturday 23 May 

Day trip around upper Yorke Peninsula hosted by MAPS. 

Farewell dinner 

Overnight Maitland. 

Head back to Adelaide or home  

 

Summary of Overnight Accommodation 

Clare    1 night Sat 

Peterborough  1 night Sun 

Quorn   3 nights Mon, Tues, Wed 

Port Pirie   1 night Thurs 

Maitland   2 nights Fri, Sat. 

 

The above is the first draft of a programme for the Federation Meet the Clubs 
Tour 2026.  If you would like to join us on this tour, please send an email to the 
Federation Treasurer on treasurer@fhmcsa.org.au by expressing a no obligation 
interest in attending all or part of the tour.  Please state your accommodation 
preference eg Caravan Park or Motel style. 

Please do this before Monday 14 July 2025 as a pre tour run will be done during 
the following weeks to set up meals and prepare accommodation venues for 
bookings to be made by entrants.  Once we have set up a viable programme, we 
will be holding a Tour launch at the CCC Rooms for the formal expression of 
interest in the tour.  Participants will be able to start and conclude their tour 
either in full or in part that suits their budget or personal preference. 

 

Brian Davey & David Searles 

On behalf of the Federation Committee 


